SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES
April 11, 2007

5:15 p.m. – Principal’s Office

- Members Present:  
Gillian Cavezzali, Nicholas Mignanelli, Carolyn Varin, Greg Turmelle, 



Bruce Parsons, Julie Fogarty, Amy Gadwah, Dave McKenney, Peter 



Gulick, Cappy Hahn 
-  Others Present:
A motion was made by Dave McKenney, seconded by Greg Turmelle to accept the minutes of March 13th as written; the vote was unanimous.

- Presentation and discussion of subcommittee on Senior Capstone Project 

The committee received a presentation from Royce Robertson of PSU on portfolio considerations and how we might use ePortfolio at PRHS.  This concept melds well with Lena MacLean’s presentation of the freshmen portfolio.  There was discussion as to how we should sequence the portfolio through the students’ tenure at PRHS.

Mr. Parsons reported that he had met with the English department and they are going to pursue working on the sophomore portfolio piece for next year.  Mr. Gulick also stated that the Social Studies department would like to work on the junior portfolios.

The subcommittee will continue with their work on the senior capstone project; their next meeting is May 7th at 5:15 p.m.
-  Discussion on Weighted Grades


There was lengthy discussion by the SCC members as well as visitors regarding the pros and cons of weighted grades.  It was reported that the faculty vote was 37 – 25 against weighted grades and the student government vote was 9 – 3 in favor of.  After everyone had the opportunity to ask questions and give their input, Mr. Gulick called for a vote of the SCC members present.  The results were 2 in favor, 3 against and 5 abstentions.  Mr. Gulick will be reporting to the Board that the SCC is not in favor of weighted grades.  The Board will make the decision if there will be weighted grades or not.
- Other Business – None.
